Executive Committee Action Items

AI1. Proposal to create a PINES policy to add 1901-01-01 (or some other agreed upon date) as a dummy date when editing/fixing bad records.
"In order to meet PINES policy Evergreen prevents any adding or editing of a patron record without the birthdate in the record. This is causing problems when trying to mark a bad record inactive, when trying to add new info to a bad record, or when trying to bar someone with a bad record. Since there usually is no birthdate on early records, and not having a birthdate is causing duplicate cards and records, this birthdate requirement is preventing us from either marking or fixing the bad records.

I propose a common, identifying birthdate for PINES libraries to use to enter when trying to edit these patron records – one that we could use and would be easily noted as being a “fill-in” – for instance 1901-01-01."

Historical Info: The birthdate is now a required piece of identifying information collected from all patrons.  We can no longer demand Social Security numbers, so the Executive Committee opted to make the birthdate required in order to have some way of identifying potential duplicate cards and to track down any wayward patrons.

Subcommittee vote: 4 Yes; 1 No

Forum Discussion excerpts:

“I agree with this as a requirement as we do so locally. It's a matter of common sense. Additionally it is just another way for us to ensure that the person in question is who they are. If we see the field is missing, we get the information for the patron. As a side note, we also require a phone number in addition to an address as well as an email address (stating it's only used for notices). I think that much like the state finally deciding to more widely use no-cost solutions such as emailed notices that requiring the birthdate when allowing hundreds of dollars of materials out the door is just good business. I don't agree with the dummy date as it doesn't indicate the field is missing. It should just be blank or indicate it needs to be filled in some way.”

“I think using a dummy date is a good idea.  We've been using a dummy date for Outreach records, since schools and day cares don't have birthdates and you can't save the record without one.

I definitely think it needs to be an agreed upon date, since that will make it more obvious in the record.  I've been using 1980-01-01 but thatis a realistic birthdate.  I think 1901-01-01 would work better.”

“No. We use the field to segregate computer areas inside the library so those over 18 cannot just sit down and sign up on a teen computer or those over 14 on a kids without requesting an override. Maybe software should be set so when birth date is not provided the record can not be renewed or a new card issued. Besides, who said circulation work is suppose to be easy.”

“If we have no birthdate in the field, we put the date the record is being edited and then a note on the patron's record asking for the birthdate.  So, for now, I would have to vote no to using this dummy date.”
